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MINUTE
Eau Claire County e Highway Building Committee
Wednesday, March 14th —11:00 a.m.
Virtual Online Meeting

Highway Members Present: Chair Jim Dunning, Supervisor Robin Leary, Supervisor Colleen Bates,
Supervisor Judy Gatlin, Supervisor Nick Smiar

Staff/Other Present: Facilities Director Matt Theisen, Kevin Dallas, Sonja Leenhouts, Norb Kirk,
Kathryn Shauf, Kim Grabowski, Greg Bowe, Bob Sworski, Linda Struck

1. Meeting called to order by Chair Dunning at 11:00 a.m. Meeting confirmed.
2. Roll Call

3. Review/Approval of Past Minutes of the March 2, 2022, meeting reviewed and approved.
Motion to accept minutes Supervisor Bates, Supervisor Leary 2. Motion Carried 5-0

4. Public Comment — No comment

5. Bid Package #4 (Low Voltage) bid results — Kevin Dallas discussed the bid results which
included: low voltage, cabling, and security. There were two bids received, one from LVC and
one from VTI. VTI only bid access control and video surveillance. LVC’s bid included access
control, cabling, and video surveillance, at $270,571 and included the alternate bid for access
at salt shed and unheated vehicle storage at $18,994. The all-inclusive bid is $289,565.
Recommendation is to proceed with LVC. Matt stated staff also agrees with this
recommendation and cost does fit within budgeted amount. The bid is under the budgeted
amount of $346,135.

Supervisor Leary asked where are the workers from? Kevin Dallas replied, their main office is
in the cities, but they do have an office in Eau Claire. Supervisor Dunning asked why just a
couple of bidders? Bob Sworski replied, not sure, but construction is busy out there. Kevin
Dallas added, two vendors were working on other projects. Several vendors said project was
too big for their firm. Supervisor Bates had a concern if the bid is firm since this part of the
project is in the later stages and costs could rise. Bid is firm, as soon as the bid is awarded,
and contract is signed. Vendor will purchase any needed equipment now.

Motion to approve bid package #4 Supervisor Leary. Motion carried 5-0

Supervisor Bates asked, is anyone keeping track of said property adjoining current site? Jon is
keeping in contact with landowner for any price changes.

6. Future meeting dates, times, and agenda items: 4/6 and 5/4.

7. Adjourn: 11:14 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Williams
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